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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston Niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No:  506-A
Committee:
Environmental Protection

Title:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the creation of a comprehensive wetlands protection strategy for New York City.

Sponsor:
By Council Members Gennaro, Brewer, Fidler, Gentile, Gonzalez, James, Koppell, Liu, Nelson, Sanders Jr., Weprin, Gerson, White Jr., Martinez, DeBlasio, Vann, Felder and Mitchell
Summary of Legislation: This legislation adds a new section to Chapter 5 of title 24 of the administrative code of the city of New York and provides for the satellite or aerial imagery survey of wetlands within New York City.    A preliminary survey shall be completed and submitted to the mayor and the speaker of the council by no later than September 1, 2010.  The preliminary survey will be for planning purposes and will indicate the overall size and location of remaining wetlands within the city and aid in the development of an overall wetlands preservation strategy.  
Effective Date:  This local law would take effect immediately.


Fiscal Year IN, WHICH Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2009

Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY09
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY10
	Full Fiscal

Impact FY09

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Revenues: There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

Impact on Expenditures: The aerial and satellite survey described above will be conducted by the Mayor’s Office of Long-term Planning and Sustainability and will be funded by a federal grant totaling $100,000.

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
Federal Grant
Source of Information:

Mayor’s Office of Operations and the City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:

Jonathan Rosenberg, Deputy Director

Nathan Toth, Assistant Director 

History:



This legislation was introduced as Int. 506 to the Full Council and referred to the Committee on Environmental Protection on February 1, 2007.  The Committee on Environmental Protection held a hearing on Int. 506 on February 26, 2007 and laid over.  On January 22, 2009 a hearing was held on an earlier version of Int. 506-A, and the bill was laid over.  The bill is scheduled to be considered by the Committee on Environmental Protection and full City Council on May 6, 2009. 
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